MINUTES CADBURY AT LEWES RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION GENERAL MEETING

Monday, January 17, 2011 10:00 am Auditorium

President Doug Trout called the meeting to order. A moment of silence was observed, remembering the shootings in Tucson, Gary Showers, and Richard Gumski.

In honor of Martin Luther King, Jr. Day, today's program was presented by the Junior NAACP. They explained their purpose and how they groom young people to be active in the adult NAACP.

CORRESPONDING SECRETARY'S REPORT: Five cards have been sent.

TREASURER'S REPORT: The total income for the 2010 year was \$2,869. The expenses were \$35, leaving a net income of \$2,834. December's balance was \$6,611.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Activities: • Dining out may include the following:
Dinner at Fish-On—10% off
Fish and Chips at Go Fish in Rehoboth Beach

Dinner at 1776

Ladies' lunch at the Buttery

Romeos' lunch at JD's Filling Station

Afternoon tea at Victoria's in Rehoboth Beach

• Super-Bowl Sunday is in the planning stage. • Valentine's Day will be a full-plated dinner requiring reservations followed by entertainment by the Juke Box Man from 7 to 9 pm in the auditorium. Wine will be permitted if you bring your own with glasses and clean up after yourselves. • Suggestions for St. Patrick's Day are welcomed.

By-Laws: The first meeting will be Thursday, January 20th at 11.00 am in the Welcome Room. An explanation was given as to how any changes will be approached.

Dining: No meeting has been held. 182 meals were served at Thanksgiving; 161 meals were served Christmas Eve; and 148 meals were served New Year's Eve, followed by a very enjoyable party with music and dancing with champagne in the auditorium.

Employee Appreciation: A total of \$39,165 was collected and was distributed to 157 employees on December 22, 2010. Baked goods from residents were contributed for the affair. \$560 arrived after the deadline and will be added to next year's total.

Gift Shop: Volunteers were thanked as were people who donated items for sale. The net profit for the year was \$2,645. The profit for December was \$431.

Membership: Dues collected so far reached 32%. Fifty-five residents were in attendance today.

Newsletter: Articles are due by February 1st for the February edition.

Program: January 18th at 7:30 pm, Rudi Swanson will present a program on the Kalmar Nykel in the auditorium. At next month's CALRA meeting the Cadbury Dietician will talk about small workshops she will be putting together for five or fewer people to address specific diet issues. There will be a nominal charge for these events. The February long program will be presented by Sally Boswell, Education and Outreach Coordinator for the Center of Inland Bays. The topic will be creating Schoolyard Habitats with students and volunteering opportunities.

Woodworking: Items made can be seen in the hallway outside the shop, including two spectacular birdhouses.

Dial-A-Ride: Procedures for this volunteer program were clarified. Two rides were found and one pick-up was made this month.

NEW BUSINESS: ● No trash pick-up will be made today. Trash will be picked up tomorrow. ● Vic Amey has formed a committee regarding evening bus transportation from the cottages to dinner and evening events to avoid leaving the front desk unattended after 8 pm.

MEMBER CONCERNS: • Ruth Folta reported on a humorous musical play, "Grasshopper," to be presented February 15th at 3:30 pm in the Bistro. • Barbara Cleaveland was thanked for her two years served as our President. • It was suggested that the snow plows not leave tall piles which restrict drivers' vision. • Joe DeMul will speak to Chuck Redulic regarding the preparations promised for emergencies. • Elaine Glisson stated that the east parking lot needs to have something done to prevent dangerous speeding in and out of the area.

ADJOURNMENT: Kathy Holstrom moved: "that the meeting be adjourned at 11:00 am." The motion was seconded and passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Kathy Holotrom

Kathy Holstrom Secretary